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July 8, 2020 

 

 

Randall C Zavales 

Vernonia Golf Club 

249 E Main Street, Suite 151 

Monroe, WA 98272 

 
 

RE: Warning letter for failure to report coliform bacteria monitoring for the Vernonia 

Golf Club public water system, PWS ID# 93791 

 

Dear Mr. Zavales 

 

This letter is to inform you that coliform bacteria monitoring has not been reported for 

your water system since March 21, 2019. 

 

This is a violation of Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 333-061-0036(6) if the 

monitoring was not conducted as required or a violation of OAR 333-061-0040(1) if the 

monitoring was conducted as required but not reported.  

 

Due to the rule violations identified above, you must immediately monitor for coliform 

bacteria according to your coliform sampling plan and all other applicable requirements 

of OAR 333-061-0036(6). Monitoring must be reported to the Oregon Health Authority, 

Drinking Water Services (DWS) no later than August 10, 2020, according to OAR 333-

061-0040(1)(b)(A). 

 

It’s most efficient for your laboratory to report the sampling results directly to DWS. You 

may also submit sampling results using one of the following methods: 

 

• Email the reports to: dwp.dmce@state.or.us 

 

• Fax the reports to: (971) 673-0694 

 

For faxed data, please include a cover page indicating the number of pages 

(including the cover), your name and your phone number. 
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If the required monitoring is not reported, it may result in enforcement action, which can 

include the assessment of civil penalties of $50 per day per violation as prescribed by 

OAR 333-061-0090. Please contact me if you have any questions.   

 

Respectfully, 

 
Brad K. Daniels 

Oregon Health Authority 

Drinking Water Services 

 

cc:   Daniel Osborn, Columbia County Public Health 

 Nick Zavales, Vernonia Golf Club 


